
Town of Evergreen 
January 8, 2024 

 
The January 8, 2024 Regular Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by 
Chair Tim Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The 
Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The meeting was properly noticed. 
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Gabe Deans, 
Larry Bascombe, Char Hedlund, Brad Kildow, Steve Sutter and Julie Kessler. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion 
Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the December 11, 
2023 Regular Town Board Meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported that handled two building permits, cemetery phone calls, filed the 
941 Payroll tax report, dealt with phone calls on taxes, figured the January settlements 
and that we are going to have a February Primary Election. Motion by Scalzo, second 
by Wallace, to approve the Clerk’s report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Smith presented the monthly financial report and answered questions.  
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Gabe Deans reported that he has been brushing, sanding, working with the prison crew 
brushing, helped with insulating the shop.  Chair Kessler reported that we are waiting on 
the electrician to finish the lights in the shop and that the crew is brushing on Dock Lake 
Road and will then move to Ellsworth Lake Road if they have time.  He also reported on 
the grants that he has applied for on Greenfield Road and that we plan to chip seal 
Tower Hill Road with a rejuvenating oil this year. 
 
There were no correspondence or citizens comments. 
 
Supervisor Kessler reported on County updates. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by 
Julie Kessler, Clerk  
 

 


